3.00pm at the Tangimoana McKelvie Hall

Present : Jennifer Moss, Sam Veale, Fraser Greig, T Yalden, Annie Apology:		
Sowry, Julie Woon, Ken Walker, Kirk Trownson, Andrew Weld, Sue Weld.	Ken and Heather	
	McDonald, Hilary	
	Oxley	
In attendance:	Helen King MDC	
	Cr Alison Short	
	MDC	
The minutes of the 16 ^h June 2025 meeting were adopted as a true and	Moved:	
accurate record.	Sue / Jennifer	
Changes item		
1 Location of meeting changed from School to Hall		
Matters Arising:	Actions:	
Bollards will be installed in June sometime, by the Green by	1 MDC - Ongoing	
	2 TCC – Quote Req	
Nature crew. Helen to follow up (Timber or Steel TBC) 2. Power Point required in Library for Filtration system as the use of	3 TCC – Jennifer	
	0 1 0 0 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
a Multi Box power board is not ideal for running a heater		
3. Leak in water pipe under Hall, Pump switched off and Sam		
arranged for Plumber to attend Monday21st		
Correspondence:	1 TCC Cumaman	
1. Building WOF	1 TCC – Summer Projects	
2. Building was inspected for the WOF. We have passed, but there	Fiojecis	
were several strong recommendations.		
3. Overall: Old handles are prone to fail and key holes aren't		
allowed. Lever handles are the preferred option. Any lock system		
needs to be mid height for easy access.		
4. ACTIONS needed: replace handle on Women's toilet		
5. Front door key hole needs puttying, so can't be used.		
6. Kitchen outside door needs plate exit system (like the double		
doors already has)as low bolt is unsuitable in fire.		
7. High bolt on small doors from porch, needs moving to be at mid height.		
8. Sensor (maybe) needed on emergency light signs. Building		
inspector will investigate for us.		
inoposter viii invocagate for ac.		
Treasurer Report:	Actions:	
Opening Balance: \$6,156.10	None	
Incoming Period: \$80.00		
Outgoings for Period: \$197.53		
Closing Balance\$ 6,038.57		

3.00pm at the Tangimoana McKelvie Hall

MDC	Update:	Actions:
1.	See over page Alisons Report	
2.	See over page Helens Updates	
Gene	ral Business:	Actions:
1.	Exterior Cladding materials received and stored ready for	1. TCC
	Working Bee over the coming Months	2. MDC
2.	Drain from school is complete, council need to do their part,	3. MDC
	which was promised. This is for the Pipe under the road from the	4. Justin
	end of the open cut drain completed by the School.	5. Kurt
3.	Will there be budget for more green waste fence in next round??	6. TRG
	 NO BUDGET IN 2025 / 2026 year 	7. Note
4.	Scotts Ferry Road Justin raised the issue that no new gravel has	8. TCC
	been placed for many years, Cr Alison gave the details of the	9. TCC
	contractor for Justin to contact. – No Update	10. Newsletter
5.	Beach Road Trees – Send a plan showing area of concern for	11.TCC
	damaged trees to council via council app. UPDATE: Kurt could	
	not see any obvious issues but will look again on a walk in the	
	coming days	
6.	TRG – Tangimoana Resilience Group Upcoming Meeting at the	
	School for those who wish to attend, flyers and on Facebook	
	page for date and times.	
7.	Roading issue within the Village with the Open road speeds again	
	highlighted as inappropriate, this issue has been raised multiple	
	times to council over the past 3 years with the same response –	
	NZTA own the road speed and would be too difficult to change,	
	other discussion around the behaviours of the road users not	
	changing even if the speed limit was lowered were expressed and	
	they believed that they would probably not.	
8.	Further Roading issue highlighted with a member of the	
	community placing concrete posts on the edge of the road and	
	footpath on the corner of Moana / Beach Street, To be reported to	
	the council via the App – Suggested that someone visit the	
	residents likely to have installed to forewarn them of pending	
	report of issue.	
9.	Recent posts of Facebook page regarding the Deer issues, One	
	Vehicle damaged when hitting deer in the cutting, One reported	
	sighting of deer along the straight with photos showing how far	
	the deer roam along Tangimoana road – not just the cutting and	
	village side of the cutting, tabled ideas to ask that he trees not be	
	planted so close to the road to create better vision or install deer	
	fencing to minimise the areas that deer cross, this idea dismissed	
	and suggested that residents should take personal responsibility	

3.00pm at the Tangimoana McKelvie Hall

when driving through the area. Also noted that the last vehicle was travelling at less than the posted speed limit Est 70 to 80kmph.

10. Tangimoana Newsletter, general discussion around the positive feedback heard from the community about the recent edition. Details below on how to contact for updates.

The new community newsletter is for everyone in the village and is currently offering free advertising, to support local businesses, self-employed, individuals, groups, events, and initiatives. To share stories, events, feedback, or advertising enquiries, email: tangimoananewsletter@gmail.com

11. Discussion held about the success or holding of a Saturday meeting, general feel was that we have had a few new faces and that the Monday Meetings will be the Norm as MDC could attend, we may re-visit a Saturday later in the year.

Meeting Closed: 4.00 PM

Next meeting: MONDAY 18th August at 7PM

3.00pm at the Tangimoana McKelvie Hall

Alison's report:- July

- Council elections. Nominations for council close on Friday 1st August. If anyone is interested in standing for council, I am happy to meet over a coffee and share with them what the role involves. (027) 429 4560
- Community Honours. Nominations close 31st July. Details on MDC website.
- The "Waste Not, Want Not" waste reduction grant scheme closes the 27th July. This funds groups or organisations to put in place programmes to reduce waste to landfill in the Manawatu District. Eg The Repair Café fix it don't bin it mornings, run by volunteers.
- The new reservoir and water treatment for the Stanway Halcombe Rural Water Scheme is now operational. The scheme intake suffered severe damage during Cyclone Gabrielle as the Rangitikei River experienced very high flows. Cyclone recovery funding was used.
- Churchill Drive and Makiekie bridges, both near Totara Reserve in the Pohangina Valley are well underway with their replacements. They too were washed out with Cyclone Gabrielle 3 years ago and also received government cyclone recovery funding of 75%.
- Freedom camping bylaw. This was adopted and has changed to allow non-self contained vehicles to park at the new playground car park (limit 2) and at West Square (limit 3). No roadside freedom camping in Tangimoana village as the streets aren't suitable. Plus we do want to encourage people to stay in the motor camp.

Regards - Alison S

Correspondence/Updates in for July Update from Helen King

Just a few questions/comments on my side from your action points:

- 1. Boxing around storm water, opposite fire station needs removing- I did notify our team. Has this been completed please?
- 2. Will there be budget for more green waste fence in next round?? Do you mean 2026/27- as advised last meeting, there is no budget currently set for this this financial year.
- 3. UV Filtration system- my understanding is that this is now complete?